
May 1, 2024

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Worth Park District Park Infrastructure in fiscal year 2025. The entity to
receive funding for this project is the Worth Park District, located at 11500 S Beloit Ave, Worth, IL
60482. The funding would be used for mass grading and excavation of the site to allow storm drainage to
be installed improving the low flooded areas. In addition, the project will allow for the removal and
disposal of brick pavers to be replaced by new Pine Hall or Belden Clay pavers; install new polymeric
joint sand in the new pavers and lift, adjust and re-set existing rectangular pavers as required. Any or all
heaved or uneven concrete connecting the pavers will be reset or poured new. New landscaping and flora
will then be installed to complete the project.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the site attracts not only Worth residents but
many residents throughout the 6th District.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 42
U.S.C. 5305(a)(2).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.”

Sincerely,

Sean Casten
Member of Congress


